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Troparion, Grave tone 

You were transfigured on the Mount, Christ 

God revealing Your glory to Your disciples, 

insofar as they could comprehend. 

Illuminate us sinners also with Your 

everlasting light, through the intercessions 

of the Theotokos. Giver of light, glory to 

You. 

Kontakion, Grave Tone 

You were transfigured upon the mount, O 

Christ our God, and Your disciples, insofar 

as they could bear, beheld Your glory. Thus, 

when they see You crucified, they may 

understand Your voluntary passion, and 

proclaim to the world that You are truly 

the effulgence of the Father. 

 

Prokeimenon. Mode 4.  
Psalm 103.24,1 

 

O Lord, how manifold are your works. You 

have made all things in wisdom. 

Verse: Bless the Lord, O my soul. 

The reading is from St. Peter's Second 

Universal Letter 1:10-19 

BRETHREN, be more zealous to 
confirm your call and election, for if 
you do this you will never fall; so 
there will be richly provided for you 
an entrance into the eternal kingdom 
of our Lord and Savior Jesus Christ. 

Nineth Sunday After Pentecost 

Transfiguration of our Lord and 

Savior Jesus Christ 
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Therefore I intend always to remind 
you of these things, though you know 
them and are established in the truth 
that you have. I think it right, as long 
as I am in this body, to arouse you by 
way of reminder, since I know that 
the putting off of my body will be 
soon, as our Lord Jesus Christ 
showed me. And I will see to it that 
after my departure you may be able 
at any time to recall these things. 

For we did not follow cleverly 
devised myths when we made known 
to you the power and coming of our 
Lord Jesus Christ, but we were 
eyewitnesses of his majesty. For 
when he received honor and glory 
from God the Father and the voice 
was borne to him by the Majestic 
Glory, "This is my beloved Son, with 
whom I am well pleased," we heard 
this voice borne from heaven, for we 
were with him on the holy mountain. 
And we have the prophetic word 
made more sure. You will do well to 
pay attention to this as to a lamp 
shining in a dark place, until the day 
dawns and the morning star rises in 
your hearts.  

 

The Gospel According to  
Matthew 17:14-23  

 

At that time, Jesus took with 
him Peter and James and John his 
brother, and led them up a high 
mountain apart. And he was 
transfigured before them, and his 
face shone like the sun, and his 
garments became white as light. And 
behold, there appeared to them 
Moses and Elijah, talking with him. 
And Peter said to Jesus, "Lord, it is 
well that we are here; if you wish, I 
will make three booths here, one for 
you and one for Moses and one for 
Elijah." He was still speaking, when 
lo, a bright cloud overshadowed 
them, and a voice from the cloud 
said, "This is my beloved Son, with 
whom I am well pleased; listen to 
him." When the disciples heard this, 
they fell on their faces, and were 
filled with awe. But Jesus came and 
touched them, saying, "Rise, and 
have no fear." And when they lifted 
up their eyes, they saw no one but 
Jesus only. And as they were coming 
down the mountain, Jesus 
commanded them, "Tell no one the 
vision, until the Son of man is raised 
from the dead." 

 

 

 



 

St. Theophan the Recluse - On giving 
thanks to God 

 

Every blessing we possess, and every 
good deed we do is of God and 
comes from God. It is therefore our 
duty to give thanks to Him for 
everything: for every blessing we 
receive from His munificent hand, 
whether visible or invisible, for every 
right action, for every right effort and 
for every victory over the enemies of 
our salvation, as we were 
directed:”In every thing give thanks: 
for this is the will of God in Christ 
Jesus concerning you” (I Tess. V. 18). 
So take care to keep feelings of 
gratitude to God warm from the first 
moment of awakening from sleep 
and throughout the day, and go to 
sleep with words of thanks on your 
lips. For you are immersed in Divine 
blessings, one of which is sleep itself. 

God does not need your thanks: but 
you stand in extreme need of Divine 
blessings. And the place to receive 
and store these blessings in you is a 
grateful heart. „ The best way of 
preserving the benevolence of a 
benefactor,” says St. Chrysostom, „is 
remembrance of his favor and 
constantly giving thanks.” And St. 
Isaac writes:”The gratitude of the 
receiver encourages the giver to 
bestow grater gifts than before. He 
who is not grateful for little will be 

disappointed in his hopes of much. A 
gift is always increased, except when 
there is no gratitude.” St. Basil the 
Great adds to it a useful warning, 
saying:”If we do not give thanks for 
the blessings given by God, it 
becomes necessary to withdraw 
these blessings in order to bring us to 
our senses. As the eyes fail to see 
what is too near, but need a suitable 
distance, so ungrateful souls, when 
deprived of blessings, often become 
aware of former mercies: and while 
they had no gratitude to the Giver 
when they enjoyed the gifts, they 
glorify the past when they have lost 
it” 

Giving heed to my words, you will 
ask: „How can I see the feeling of 
gratitude alight in myself and always 
keep it?” Examine all God’s favors to 
mankind – to our race – and to you 
yourself, and go over them frequently 
in your thought, rehearsing them in 
your memory; and if you have a 
heart, you will not be able to refrain 
from singing your thanksgiving to 
God. 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 
 

Liturgical Schedule for this week 
 

Sunday 
August, 6 

6:00pm Paraklesis of Theotokos 

Monday 
August, 7 

6:00pm Paraklesis of Theotokos 

Tuesday 
August, 8 

6:00pm Paraklesis of Theotokos 

Wednesday 
August, 9 

6:00pm Paraklesis of Theotokos 

Thursday 
August, 10 

6:00pm Paraklesis of Theotokos 

Friday 
August, 11 

6:00pm Paraklesis of Theotokos 

Saturday 
August, 12 

8:30am 
6:00pm 

Divine Liturgy  and Memorial Services 
Vespers    

Sunday 
August, 13 

8:30am 
9:30am 

Matins 
Divine Liturgy  

 
Announcements: 

 

 Happy birthday for all those born in August: Vasi, Louise, Charlie 

and Henrietta 

 Today, on Holy Transfiguration feast day fish is allowed 

 Please see more announcements in August Monthly Bulletin 

 Confession upon request 
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